
MYRTLE GROVE BAPTIST CHURCH 

5920 Lillian Highway, Pensacola, Florida 32506 - 850-455-7389 

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR BUSINESS MEETING ON September 23, 2020 

 

The Regular Business Meeting was held on September 23, 2020 at 6:00pm.  The meeting 

was held in the worship center and was opened in prayer. 

 

CLERK’S BUSINESS:  Bonnie Quinley presented the Regular Business Meeting minutes 

for August 19, 2020, as printed in the September business meeting package. *Note 

correction to the July minutes. Gean Ann Emond noted that in the July minutes, the 

meeting was held on July 22, 2020, and not on June 22, 2020. The minutes are 

corrected to read that the meeting was held on July 22,2020. Motion to approve by 

Dennis Lewallyn and seconded by Tony McFarlane.  APPROVED by an aye vote.   

 

Requests for letters of church membership for August: None. 

 

Presentation of new members for August:   

 

Statement of Faith:  Don Hughes, Mac McKee, Sarah Mason, J.R. Langford 

Profession of Faith:  Brian Woods.  

Motion to approve by David Mason and seconded by Greg Garrison.  APPROVED by an aye 

vote.   

 

TREASURER’S REPORT: Gean Ann Emond presented the August 2020 Financial Report which 

is attached to the September business meeting package.  

 

The balance in the Bank of the South Budget account is $110,634,22. 

 

The balance in the Bank of the South Designated account is $152,018.93. 

 

Cami said that because of the hurricane, the Finance Committee has not done a 

detailed review of the report. Cami said that she has looked at it and does not 

believe that we would have any issues. The Committee will do a full review when it 

meets again. Motion to approve by Steve Collinger and seconded by George Butler.  

APPROVED by an aye vote.   

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: None. 

  

OLD BUSINESS:  None.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



NEW BUSINESS: Mary Ann Winstead presented a recommendation for a change in the 

mission statement for the Preschool Learning Center. 

 

From:  “The mission of the Preschool Learning Center is to provide a foundation for 

faith in Christ, expand the learning experiences and unite each parent, child and 

teacher in the love of Christ while providing a home away from home for children 

that is safe, challenges the growth and development, and nurtures the child’s well-

being.”  

 

To:  The mission of the Preschool Learning Center is to provide a nurturing 

environment for children to grow—according to God’s design in Mark 12:30—in heart, 

soul, mind, and strength.  

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS: Pastor Josh said that officers for the Deacon’s Committee were 

selected at last month’s business meeting. Chairman: Larry Westman, Vice Chairman: 

Horace Neeley, Secretary: Adolfo DeMontalvo. They will serve for the remainder of 

this year and for the year of 2021.  

 

Chris Larsen said that tomorrow, the last Thursday of the month, we have the 

Caregivers Support Group meeting in the Fellowship Hall at 9:00 in the morning.  

The memorial service for Carol Odell’s visitation will be here Friday morning at 

9:00 and the service will be at 10:00 in the morning. The topic of discussion will 

be Medicare fraud.   

 

Pastor Josh mentioned that we do have some buddies who are Christians in Christ who 

need help around their place.  If you are able to help out, there are a couple of 

places we can go to work. I know everyone is tired from working on their property.  

If you have time, please volunteer to help.   

 

ADJOURNAMENT: Motion to adjourn by Randy Petuchov and seconded by Johnny Jackson.  

APPROVED by an aye vote. The meeting was closed in prayer.   

 

 

 

 

________________________________      __________________________  

Bonnie Quinley, Church Clerk    Josh Morea, Moderator   

 

 

 

 

 


